
Gerald N. Lanier Graduate Student Symposium - First Announcement 
 
The Gerry Lanier Graduate Student Symposium for the Northeastern Forest Pest Council 
(NEFPC) meeting will be held on 22-23 March 2011 in Milford, Pennsylvania (pop. 1,104). This 
is an invitation to any or all graduate students working in the general area of forest health to 
participate in this annual event.  Please forward this message to these students and their advisors. 
 
The Forest Pest Council meeting announcement and registration will be sent in the near future. 
 
Any graduate student who is willing to give a 15 min presentation on his/her research on forest 
health will be reimbursed for one night’s lodging at the meeting, and the registration fee will be 
waived.  In addition, one or more deserving students will receive $50-$200 for what is judged as 
the best presentations at the Symposium.  This will be a worthwhile experience. 
 
The Symposium gives graduate students from the northeastern U.S. and eastern Canada a 
friendly and relaxed setting in which to practice their presentation skills, and it affords an 
opportunity to discuss their work with practitioners and other scientists. 
 
To participate, an abstract for the presentation must be sent to me by February 25, 2011.  Send 
the abstract as a Microsoft Word or similar text document attached to an email, or fax it to: 
 
Dr. William H. Livingston 
School of Forest Resources 
University of Maine 
5755 Nutting Hall,  rm 201b 
Orono, ME  04469-5755 
USA 
 
ph:  207-581-2990 
fx:  207-581-2875 
Email:  WilliamL@maine.edu 
 


